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Balboa Tennis Club 
Board of Directors Meeting Minutes
December 19, 2017
 Meeting called to order at 7:01 p.m.
Attendees:  Janene Christopher, Gary Smith, Julia Gregory, M.A. Hillier, Esther Leeflang and Colleen Clery Ferrell. Ruben Carriedo and Andrew MacFarlane were absent.
The November 2017 meeting minutes and excused absences were approved unanimously. 
Member/Guest presentation – Scott McLeod spoke to the Board about the most recent club issue which resulted in his membership being revoked. He requested to be reinstated as a member. The board will discuss appeal later in Executive Session.
President's Comments (Janene Christopher) – Estimates were submitted from G-Force Electric to replace fixtures with LED lights on courts 9 and 10. Ideal situation would be to have extra pole in middle added, yet this would be substantial increase in cost. Current plan is to install LED lighting on courts 9 and 10 to gauge improvement overall and if significant, hopefully upgrade all upper court lights when finances become available. Board will wait to make a decision until January 2018 meeting when budget is approved.
Tennis Director’s Report (Geoff Griffin) – Absent due to wife’s illness
Club Director’s Report (Colleen Clery Ferrell)
· San Diego City workers completed roof patching project over clubhouse. Won’t know if successful until rain comes. Dripping area over cafe has subsided.
· HR consultant Dianne St. John assisted Colleen in getting 401 K forms completed including 5500, QDIA and SAR.
· Daily log highlights were read. Membership total of 1275.
Committee Reports 
· Budget and Finance (Julia) 
· Julia said payroll for 2017 was “right on the money.” For 2018, there are a series of raises, as well as compensation for Colleen of unused vacation time amounting to app. $3000. 
· Several changes made to the 2018 budget include lowering daily permits and increasing outside court rentals. 
· In 2017, the $30,000 allocated to capital expenditures was not expensed against our reserve budget. The donations from deceased member Jack Grace paid for the capital improvements. In 2018 capital expenses will be taken from our reserve fund.
· Capital budget of $40,000 for 2018 will include $24,000 for court resurfacing. There is $29,000 in the reserve now. $30,000 was used for gross income.
· At this juncture, it looks like the Club will end the year with $130,000 in the bank. If all reserves are spent in 2018, the Club could end up with $80 - $90,000 in the bank. Other items on wish list for capital expenditure in 2018 are exhaust fan in the ladies restroom, ice machine and a fence behind the backboard, in addition to the test LED lights for courts 9 and 10. A decision on the LED light installation will be made in January 2018.
· Facilities – All items on facility “to do” list have been completed. Poles were painted, Reservation building and doors repainted, as well as benches.
· Constitution and Bylaws – None
· Ethics – None
Contract and Lease
· Cafe – Guillermo Sanchez is currently working on permit process prior to opening Route 6 Cafe at Balboa Tennis Club in 2018. He said, “We are making progress slowly since the business structure that we are planning to use needs some state permits. We plan to change the business structure to get it up and running at a local level and hope to revert back to their original plan once we are established.” 
Other Issues
· Newsletter – May 2018 – Julia will write an article on components of taking care of the tennis club such as clubhouse and restroom care, court washing, landscaping and tennis net maintenance.
· Website /Social Media – Julie Prichard has resigned as Social Media Director. Janene will continue posting on Facebook. Esther will take over Instagram and Twitter accounts until a replacement is found.
· Advertising/Public Outreach – None
· Membership - None
Unfinished Business

· Tournament Pavilion – Current Press Pavilion funds at $80,000. The City District Manager of BTC, Susan Mendoza, not responding to Janene’s recent emails. Hopefully she will respond after the holidays. 
· Colleen mentioned “worn out look” of concrete in front of the Cafe. Janene suggested polished concrete as an option, yet funds currently not in the budget. Board members and Colleen will look for connection in the business. 
New Business
· Identifying BTC Offenders List – Esther requested having photos and names of BTC offenders who have been banned from the Club posted at Reservations Office for awareness. Board members agreed this may be illegal. Esther also suggested asking retired police who drive through the Club on occasion to walk around the Club. Colleen will check out policy for privacy laws, retired police options and report back in January 2018 meeting.
Adjournment: 8:15 p.m.     Next board meeting will be January 16, 2018  

*Executive Session Followed the Board Meeting
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